
 

Virtual interviews will be held 
through October 15, 2025.

Your input really matters, and we appreciate you taking the 
time to be part of this Community Involvement Plan. 
To participate, please contact Carla Avery at 

cavery@contifederal.com or 848-327-4448, who is providing 
environmental contract support to the Army.

The Hawthorne Army Depot environmental restoration 
team is working to improve our programs and your input is 

key. 

By sharing your thoughts and concerns in interviews, you'll 
help us create a community involvement plan that 

benefits everyone - both on post and across the 
surrounding areas. 

We want to hear 
from you!

Interviewee responses will be compiled and any  
information used will be anonymous.




